SWRCB EXECUTIVE

Thomas F. Armstrong, DDS

Implant, Cosmetic, and General Dentistry

Dental Sleep Medicine-Oral Appliance Treatment for Sleep Apnea, Snoring, and CPAP Intolerance

2100 18th Street

Bakersfield, CA 93301

Ph (661) 631-5580 Fax (661) 324-4813

Breathe Better Sleep Better Live Better

February 8, 2010

Ms. Jeanine Townsend Clerk to the Board State Water Resources Control Board P.O. Box 100 Sacramento, CA 95812

Re: Comment Letter-2/16/10 board Meeting Item: Order-Kern River

Dear Ms. Townsend and Board Members,

I want to comment on the issue before the Board regarding the City of Bakersfield's application for water that would be available to flow in the Kern River.

I am in agreement with the staff research that has determined there is water available within existing Kern River allocations. As a resident of Bakersfield, I support the efforts of the City and its application for this water.

The Kern River is a well documented recharge channel for the extensive underground aquifer that provides water for multiple users. These include agricultural, municipal, and recreational groups. All will benefit from additional water flow in the Kern River channel.

As a taxpayer, Bakersfield resident, member of a farming family, and outdoor recreation enthusiast, I encourage the Water Resources Control Board to take advantage of this opportunity to allow additional water in the Kern River.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Most sincerely,

Thomas F. Armstrong, DDS